Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
September 16, 2020
5:30 p.m.
Present: Bri Rys, Heather Warfield, Colleen Sliva, Eric Raymond, Mbula Ratzlaff, Alison Murphy, Sarah Osborne, and Beth McClure, not a Board Member. Absent: Dina Condodemetraky, Jocelyn Perez
1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. with Sliva acting as moderator. Rys read a welcome to new Board Members from Condodemetraky. 

2. Secretary’s Report: Vote on Meeting minutes for August 19, 2020 - Motion to accept by Rys, second by Raymond. Motion passed with 6 in favor, 0 against, with 1 abstention.
3. Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on August report and manifest: Motion to accept by Rys, second by Sliva. Motion passed with 6 in favor, 0 against, 0 abstentions.
4. Nomination and vote for Secretary and Treasurer. Motion to nominate McClure for Secretary. Motion passed with 6 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstention. Sliva nominated Rys for Treasurer. Motion to accept by Sliva, second by Osborne. Motion passed with 6 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstention.
5. Principal’s Report
· Opened with 319 students, 30% remote, remaining 70% divided into two cohorts. In the budget we projected 317 students, so we are on track with the projections. 
· Student flow and traffic flow working well. Using multiple entrances has worked well. The first few days were labor intensive as we showed students where they should go. Drop-off and dismissal is very quiet with fewer people attending. 
· Problem solving re: technology, students working remotely. There was enough technology for everyone except for in Readiness where there were not enough new iPads. The school purchased 10 more, which have arrived and are waiting to be set up. There were also things we had to solve with students working remotely, including accessing sites with links and logins, how teachers could best present to the students working remotely, and helping remote students see the whiteboard. Looking into a Google whiteboard extension to help with that. Have made improvements based on parent feedback.
· Professional Development through Demonstrated Success: Offering 20 webinars about Pedagogy for online instruction during Sep., Oct., and Nov. by presenters who have been doing online instruction for many years. McClure showed the list of webinars. The cost is $2,000 for our school. Raymond asked whether the webinars were geared to a certain age group such as K-5. McClure expects that most will be applicable to all age groups except the ones the state K-5. 

Discussion extended into Learning Management Systems. Warfield asked whether there is a single submission hub for students because having one system would make it easier for students. McClure reviewed the grades that uses Google Classroom (grades 5-8), See Saw (grades 1 and 2), email assignments (grades 3 and 4), and paper (Readiness) Sliva asked whether Strong Foundations was aware of the opportunity to use Canvas that the NHDOE offered at no cost. McClure had brought it up when the NHDOE announced it to the teachers and the IT person. They felt there were too many other things teachers were trying to do. Sliva mentioned  that her school has two teachers who will pilot it this year. McClure suggested it could be a possibility another year.
· Construction update: Bank estimated we could borrow about $2.5 million, and the construction estimate came in at about $3.5 million. McClure has a meeting this week with Warrenstreet and Milestone.  McClure will invite Frank Lamparelli to attend.
· Lexan dividers not completed yet due to a damaged shipment. As a temporary solution, the staff made about 225 cardboard shields which are working temporarily.
6. Old Business
· New Board of Trustees list: The new Board of Trustees list is at the end of the agenda and the minutes. It was reviewed by Condodemetraky before the meeting. Board members reviewed the list at the end of the agenda for accuracy. No corrections requested.
7. New business: None
8. Public comment: Safiya Wazir thanked the teachers and the staff for putting a lot of hours into working with the remote learners.
9. Other business: McClure showed the Board the COVID tracker she has made to help determine trends of current cases, current hospitalizations, and current deaths. Rys welcomed new board members and stated her appreciation for their willingness to serve. Sliva expressed her appreciation for the new board members and how proud she is of the board and the school. Sliva reviewed the upcoming meeting dates.
10. Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.
Date of next meetings: October 21, 2020 and November 18, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or through remote means as determined by the Board of Trustees
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Heather Warfield
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Jocelyn Perez
	3 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Mbula Ratzlaff (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Alison Murphy (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021
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